
Date:  13th December 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

We have had a lovely week with Reception and Nursery classes performing 

their nativity stories to parents and carers. We are so proud of how well 

they sang and performed and they looked amazing in their costumes on 

stage. Thank you to the Early Years staff for all of their hard work.  

 

We also had a  delicious Christmas dinner yesterday for lunch. You can see 

from the photos that the children and staff enjoyed coming together to join 

in the festivities. Thank you to our fab catering team for providing such   

delicious food for all year groups to enjoy.   

 

We are looking forward to sharing the year 1 and year 2 performances next week as well as the open 

air key stage 2 carol concert which will be a perfect end to a celebratory term. 

 

Please remember that the first day of next term will be a TD Day on Monday 6th January.  

Have a lovely weekend.   

Mrs Fraser 

Headteacher  
 

 



Admission Policy 2026/27 - Consultation 

The Blue Kite Academy School now comprises of 25 Swindon and Wiltshire 

Schools (Infant, Junior and Primary) and a new admission policy for 

2026/2027 has been written to incorporate Wanborough Primary School that joined the Trust on 1 July 

2024 and the ten church schools that will join the Trust on 1 January 2025 – Christian Malford, Lydiard 

Millicent, Tadpole Farm , South Marston, St Leonards, Ridgeway Farm, Seagry, Somerford’s Walter Pow-

ell, Sutton Benger and St Peters CE Primary Schools. 

There are two changes of Published Admission Numbers (PAN). Covingham Park Primary School will  

reduce from 60 to 45 and Even Swindon Primary School will reduce from 90 to 75.  

There is one change to the oversubscription criteria for Sutton Benger CE Primary School Children of 

staff will be considered, where the member of staff has worked at the academy for two or more years at 

the time at which the application for admission to Sutton Benger CE Academy is made, or the member of 

staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage has been removed. 

As a result of these changes, it is necessary to consult on this policy.  The consultation will run from 

Wednesday 11 December 2024 to Friday 31 January 2025. 

The policy can be found on the school website: https://www.williammorrisprimary.co.uk/admissions-

consultation-2026-2027 

If you have any comments regarding the Admissions Policy for 2026/27 please email Anna Richardson, 

Head of Governance,  arichardson@bluekitetrust.org 

 
Drop off gates 
EYFS & KS1 gate open 8:30-8:45am 
KS2 gate open 8:40-8:50am 
Please could children use their designated year group gates in the mornings. 
If parents drop off at 8:40am, all gates will be open. 
KS2 children can only use Y1 gate if they are using kiss and drop. 
Please ensure that if you are dropping a Reception/ Y1 / Y2 child after their allocated time, they must 
not use the KS2 gates to enter school. They may have missed their morning registration and could 
therefore be marked absent. If children are late, they must sign in at the school office so that we can 
ensure they are marked in on their class registers for Health & Safety & attendance. 
A reminder of kiss and drop timings are as follows:  
Reception and KS1—8:30—8:40 
KS2—8:40—8:50 
KS2 children using kiss and drop can go in the KS1 gate if dropped off with 
siblings. This is to ensure the children enter the building safely. 
 

Early Finish for After School Club for Last Day of Term 

After school club will be finishing at 5:00pm on Friday 20th December. Please could all children be col-

lected by then and we will adjust the charges accordingly.  

 

Cycling Club 

Two Lifecycle Instructors Adrian and Heather are starting a Kids Saturday Cycling Club in January, run-
ning from Moredon and using the trails around Route 45 and Shaw Forest 
Park.  Children must be able to cycle and it's ideal for those who've done Bikeability 
and have mountain bikes, bikes will also be available to borrow from the Hub. For 
further information, please see flyer below.  
 

mailto:arichardson@bluekitetrust.org


 

 
 
  
 
 

Well done to all of the children who were in the Gold Book this week  

                             — we are very proud of you and your achievements!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

As always, I would like to start with a thank you to the parents who came to the SEND working party 

on Monday 2nd December. We discussed the school’s behaviour policy, focussing on the wording 

and how we could tweak it to feel more inclusive. We also discussed holding a Coffee and Catch-up 

afternoon for SEND parents; this would be a chance to have a cake and a cuppa and speak to fellow 

SEND parents about the highs and lows of loving a child with SEND, as well sharing any tips and 

tricks. We will be hosting this on Tuesday 21st January, 2pm-3pm.  

Speech & Language 

Contact and Speech and Language UK have developed workshops for parents of children with 

Speech and Language challenges. Click here for more information! 

 Author Visit  

Last week we had a wonderful local neurodiverse author, Kayleigh Smith, in to 

visit us. In assembly, Kayleigh shared how her love of books started at a young 

age. She was inspired to write her book, ‘The Adventures of Lady Mouse and 

Wolfy - Beach Day Bother’, after her own ADHD diagnosis. Kayleigh then read 

her story to each year group and the children asked some wonderful and     

insightful questions. It was lovely to watch the faces of some of our neurodi-

vergent children when they saw themselves reflected in the characters of the book. If you would 

like to purchase the book, you can do so online at Waterstones and we very much hope Kayleigh will 

publish another book and come back again. 

Panto 

As part of our inclusive offer at William Morris, we make     reasonable adjust-

ments so that, where possible, all children can access all aspects of school life. 

During our Panto, we made a range of adjustments; some children wore ear   

defenders, some watched from the corridor outside and some 

children requested not to attend and so spent some time in our library reading 

books, colouring, playing games and making a phenomenal marble run! 

 

 Yours, Mrs Day (SENDCo)  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/introduction-to-speech-and-language-challenges-age-0-5england-tickets-1000160084737
https://www.waterstones.com/book/the-adventures-of-lady-mouse-and-wolfy-beach-day-bother/kayleigh-smith/9781787883260




 
 

 
 

 

 

 









December 

Mon 16th Year 1 & 2 Nativity 9:30am Y2 parents watch  

Mon 16th KS2 Y3, Y4, & Y5 Christmas Open Air Concert 
-  6pm & rain off concert day Tuesday 17th Dec 6pm 

Wed 18th Year 1 & 2 Nativity 9:30am Y1 parents watch 

19th PTA: All classes visit Xmas Grotto 

Fri 20th Dec Last Day of Term  

Fri 20th Dec Early finish 5:00pm for after school club  

January 

6th Jan—TD Day 

Tues 28th Y3 African Animal Talk 

Fri 31st—Explorer Dome—Y3  

Additional dates that have been planned for the 

academic year can be found on our school website:  

https://www.williammorrisprimary.co.uk/term-

dates 

INSET TD DAYs—school closed to children: 

6th Jan 2025 

24th Feb 2025 

23rd May 2025 

4th July 2025 

[New dates in red] 



 Nursery - Poppy and Daisy Classes 

What have we been learning in Nursery?  

We have had a Christmassy filled two weeks with the children enjoying lots of 

Christmas crafts, cooking and singing. We have loved watching all the nativity 

and Christmas performances and are so proud of our children for their performance in the ‘Nursery 

Rhyme Nativity’! Thank you to everyone who joined us and sent in costumes we are sure you agree they 

all looked fantastic.  

The children have thoroughly enjoyed making their jam sandwiches and decorating cupcakes for the end 

of term disco—there was dancing, party games and the children were so proud that they had made their 

own party food. 

Christmas lunch was delicious and next week we will have a special visitor in school before we break up 

for the holidays! 

We hope you have an enjoyable Christmas break, and we look forward to welcoming the children back 

for another exciting term in January 

Reminders: 

• Please ensure that all belongings are clearly marked with your child’s name.  

• Please ensure that if your child is bringing a packed lunch that it does not contain items with nuts 

e.g. cereal bars or spreads.  

• If your child attends 

30 hours they need to 

bring a fruit or vege-

table snack every day.  

• Please ensure all   

children have spare 

clothes including 

pants/knickers,      

trousers, socks and     

t-shirt. Our nursery 

supplies are running 

very low. 

Happy Christmas from The 

Nursery Team :) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nursery - Poppy and Daisy Classes 



 Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower Classes 

What have we been learning in Reception?  

We are so very proud of all the children in Bellflower and Sunflower for their 

amazing performances in our Nativity this week. We hope you enjoyed their 

beautiful singing and story telling using our Talk for Writing actions. Thank 

you for your support bringing in the children costumes – they all looked fabulous!  

We have enjoyed lots of Christmas activities, including retelling the story of the nativity, Christmas 

painting, making cards and learning lots of Christmas songs. 

We have continued to practise our phonics skills through daily phonic sessions and will be assessing the 

children’s learning next week. Please continue to read regularly with your child at home and revisit past 

phonics home learning. The children have been applying their phonics knowledge writing letters for   

Santa and practising their name for their Christmas cards.  

Over the last couple of weeks, we have been focusing on numbers 9 and 10. We have been making sure 

we have an in-depth knowledge of these numbers and how they are made. We have created number  

collections for both numbers, which the children are experts at now! We have also been subitising tens 

frames, being able to see how many dots there are without counting. Using dot patterns, we have been 

exploring one more on the tens frames. The children are good at spotting pair wise and 5 wise patterns!  

The children were very excited to watch the dress rehearsals of the Nursery and KS1 performances and 

made a fantastic audience. It was also lovely to see so many of the children enjoying a well-earned treat 

at the Christmas disco.  

Congratulations to all of those children that have earnt their reading bookmarks! The children are always 

very excited to receive these in assembly on Fridays. If your child hasn’t earnt one yet, make sure you 

record all reads in their reading records so that we can count them up. Reading at home is so vital to   

ensure we have confident readers by the end of Reception. Thanks for you help with this. 

Over the past few weeks, we have noticed an increase in toys from home being brought into school. It is 

really important that home toys stay at home because we can not guarantee that they will return safely 

but also it can lead to disagreements amongst the children.  

As we head into the final week of the term, we would like to take this opportunity to wish you all a very 

merry Christmas and a happy new year!  

The Reception Team :) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reception—Bellflower and Sunflower Classes 



 

Reception—Bellflower and Sunflower Classes 



 Year 1 - Lily and Tulip Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 1?  

Wow, we have been extremely busy in Tulip and Lily class. We have done some fantastic 

learning and have continued practising our Nativity songs and moves  - we are looking forward to showing you all 

next week!  

In Maths we have been focusing on ‘3D shapes. We have been looking at 3D shapes and the features that each of 

the shapes have. In provision we have been exploring and building with our 3D shapes, identifying shapes as we 

build with them.   

In English we have been finishing off our talk for writing innovation. We chose the character we wanted and we 

able to use our golden sentences in our writing of the story. We have done a fabulous job including our adjectives, 

full stops, capital letters, fingers spaces and even a question mark.  

In Topic we have started looking at The Great Fire of London, we really enjoyed learning about this, and we have 

heard some children have gone home to share some of the facts that they have learnt. This week we have used all 

the junk modelling that you have donated to make our houses. We worked in small groups to carefully think about 

how we wanted our houses to look and to add all the detail to the houses.  

In science we have been investigating! We have been set a challenge to make some bunting for the outdoor area, 

we explored a range of different materials that we could use, and we have made a prediction of which material we 

think will be best for the bunting. Unfortunately with the weather last week we couldn’t put it the bunting out, but 

we are looking forward to putting it out this week so we can find out our results.  

Next term we will be kicking off our Superhero topic! On the first day back—please come in wearing your school 

uniform with a cape and mask, for our topic based day. 

If you have a superhero costume your child would like to 

wear, please can you put this in a named bag, and they 

can get changed when we go on our superhero hunt.  

• Please make sure that your child’s reading book 

and library book is in their book bag every day. 

• Please ensure your child wears a warm winter 

coat to school, they can also bring gloves, hats 

and scarves (clearly labelled please)   

• Tuesday 7th January Superhero in training day. 

Have a lovely Christmas! 

The Year One Team  

 



 

Year 1 - Lily and Tulip Classes 



Year 1 - Lily and Tulip Classes 



 Year 2 - Clover and Willow Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 2?  

 

We are feeling very festive in Year 2! 

 

We have been very busy with rehearsals over the last 2 weeks. The children have been working so hard 

to learn their lines and songs and we are so proud of them. They did a super job performing to the 

school during the dress rehearsal on Thursday and are looking forward to performing to you next week. 

The big performance will be on Monday 16th December at 9:30 and we can’t wait to see you all there to 

support the children. 

 

This week we also enjoyed a delicious Christmas dinner, thanks to Claire and the team, whilst wearing 

our Christmas jumpers. We had so much fun pulling Christmas crackers and singing Christmas songs   

together! 

 

Alongside all of our festive fun, we have also been helping the children learn their home addresses and 

understand when this will be useful. This is such an important skill for their safety and independence 

and is one of our Year 2 Life Skills. Please take some time at home to help your child practice saying and 

writing their address. 

 

Thank you for your continued support.  

As always, if you have any questions, 

please don’t hesitate to contact us.  

Wishing you all a very merry Christmas 

and a happy new year!  

 

Miss Morgan, Miss Presdee & Y2 team 

 

 

 

 



 Year 3 - Honeysuckle and Rose Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 3?  

 

What a busy few weeks in year 3, we can not believe we are nearly at the end of term 2.  

In maths, we are now reaching the end of our subtraction unit. Next week we will be looking at     

everything we have learnt this term with multiplication, addition and subtraction. We have had lots 

of hands on learning the past week to help us represent subtract tens with bridging.   

In writing, we spent an afternoon this week being volcanologists. Each class had a volcano to investi-

gate with a specific focus on the consequences of the eruption on not only people but the land. We 

had lots of insightful chats around this and enjoyed watching a lot of recent footage from the Novem-

ber volcanic eruption in Iceland. We were all so shocked watching the total destruction of the blue 

lagoon car park. 

As you can imagine we have spent lots of time practicing our wonderful singing and are so happy so 

many year 3 pupils are joining us for our carol concert next week. As the event is outside please make 

sure every child wears their coat & festive hats. 

Have  a great Christmas!  

Year 3 Team 



 Year 4 - Apple and Blackberry Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 4?  

The last two weeks have been a whirlwind of Carol Concert practice ready for 

our performance next week. They’ve worked very hard learning both the songs and all of their lines. 

It’s sounding good now and they cannot wait to show you all next Monday. Additionally, the school 

has been fully immersed in Christmas decorations, including our own stockings that the children 

worked tirelessly on. They’ve watched fantastic dress rehearsals from other year groups and saw an 

amazing pantomime last week. Thursday this week was so nice seeing them all in their Christmas 

jumpers. So far it’s been a great build up to Christmas, with more festive fun to come next week.  

In guided reading, we have been racing through the book as it builds towards the end and the       

children are anxious to find out how it all comes together at the end. In addition to this, we have also 

looked at some classic children tales, including Paddington Bear and The Lion, The Witch and The 

Wardrobe. The children really enjoyed reading the opening extracts of these tales and we had some 

interesting discussions about the importance of reading classic tales as well as modern ones.  

In Maths, the children have been showing some fantastic determination in our current unit of mental 

methods for addition and subtraction. Whilst the children have found it challenging to tackle these 

methods with 4-digit numbers, they haven’t given up and tried immensely hard.   

In English, we have begun our unit on recounts, unpicking the different features in our model text. 

The children have then been applying these when writing their own recount from the point of view of 

a character from ‘The Abominables’, which we have been reading throughout the term. They also 

wrote some fantastic recounts all about the pantomime that they watched last Wednesday.  

In computing, we finished our unit on effective searching and this week we began our new unit on 

Artificial Intelligence. Within this unit, we will look at both the advantages and the dangers surround-

ing artificial   

intelligence and 

how it may    

impact the 

world in the   

future. 

Have a lovely 

Christmas! 

The Year 4 team 



 

Year 4 - Apple and Blackberry Classes 



Year 4 - Apple and Blackberry Classes 



Year 4 - Apple and Blackberry Classes 



 Year 5 - Thistle and Acorn Classes—What have we been learning in Year 5?  

Gallery Rebels! 

Our Art Trip to GWA! Acorn and Thistle classes visited GWA for an exciting        

creative experience, crafting their own Banksy-inspired compositions. Guided by the secondary school 

teacher, pupils used stencils, black paint, sponges, pencils, paper, and markers to bring their ideas to life 

while observing and learning from a hands-on demonstration.  

 

 
 

 

 

 



PE – Dance! 

This term, we had an amazing time learning a Christmas dance with Miss Sarah! Her exciting warm-ups, 

fun dance moves, and vibrant music made every session so enjoyable. Thank you for all your guidance—

our confidence has truly blossomed! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 5 Thistle and Acorn Classes 



 
Kensuke’s Kingdom: 

This term, Year 5 has been captivated by Kensuke’s Kingdom by Michael 
Morpurgo. The story has not only engaged the children but also deeply 
moved Miss Naylor and Mrs Lambert—we’ve even shed a tear together after 
a few particularly touching chapters! 
Today, we reached the end of this incredible journey, and the children have 
written heartfelt letters in character as Michael, the young protagonist,     
imagining what he might say to his parents while stranded on the island. 
Their creativity and empathy truly shine through in these thoughtful pieces. 
If your child has enjoyed this book, they might love exploring more of        
Michael Morpurgo’s works—he has a wide range of engaging and emotional-
ly rich stories to discover! 
 

Key Stage 2 Carol Concert:  

We’re sure your children have been coming home full of excitement, sharing all about our preparations 
for the Christmas Key Stage 2 Carol Concert! They’ve been working incredibly hard, learning songs,      
rehearsing, and singing their hearts out to make this performance truly special. 
We can’t wait to welcome you on Monday, 16th, to see their dedication and festive spirit come to life. 

It’s sure to be a memorable event! �   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 5 Thistle and Acorn Classes 








